

1 October 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

Outwood Academy Shafton

Engine Lane, Shafton, Barnsley, S72 8RE

Tel: +44(0)1226 717730 Fax: +44(0)1226 781999

Web: www.shafton.outwood.com Email: enquiries@shafton.outwood.com

Principal: Mrs Alison McQueen

As you may already be aware, subject to government guidelines on Covid restrictions easing, your son/daughter has been given the fantastic opportunity to visit New College Pontefract and experience a Taster Day. The date of the Taster Day is Thursday 2 December 2021. A coach will collect pupils from school and return them in time for the end of the school day.

The idea behind the Taster Day is for all students who are considering New College as a post-16 option (or would like to know more about a sixth form college) to be able to experience the College first hand before making their important choices early in Year 11. Students will receive a welcome from the Vice Principal, Neil Mumby, and the Principal, Vicky Marks. They will then experience four subject sessions, which they will have selected in advance of the day. The fifth session of the day will be a Pathway to Progression Tutorial, which will focus on the different career options available and the steps to take to achieve it.

To select taster day subjects, visit http://www.ncpontefract.ac.uk/tasterday/

Please note: students should consider subject specific entry requirements before they make their choices (www.ncpontefract.ac.uk/subject-specific-requirements/).

On the day, students are not required to wear school uniform and are advised to bring a pen. Lunch will be provided by the College, but if students would like to purchase refreshments at break they will require some money.

I am confident this will be a valid experience for your son/daughter and hopefully play a part in the decision process of which post-16 option is right for them. It will also help them in terms of which A Levels/Applied General Courses they will choose to study post-16 and help them to consider their career options.

If you have any questions or queries about any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact New College directly on 01977 702139 and speak to a member of the Student Services Team.

Please complete the form attached and return to Student Reception no later than Wednesday 13 October.

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Laycock Careers Lead

Please return to Student Reception or Mr Laycock in	4.2.
Student Name:	_Form Group
I consent to the above student participating in the Pontefract New College visit on Thursday 2 December 2021.	
My son/daughter has the following special/medical/die (Please state NONE if none apply)	etary/allergy/SEN requirements:
Signed:(Parent/Care	er) Name: